





2003 Southcott Awards Presented

The Newfoundland Historic Trust developed the
Southcott Awards program in 1984 to commend
the good work of individuals. organizations.
corporations and goyvernments in the preservation
of the province's architectural heritage. The
awnards are named for one of the most important
nineteenth century New foundland building firms:
J.and J.T. Southcott. The Southcott Awards for
2003 were presented to six first-rate architectural
heritage preseryation projects during a ceremony
on June 20" at St. John's City Hall.

The Agvituk Historical Societnn from Hopedale
received an award for their stewardship of the
Hopedale Moray ian Mission Buildings. the most
intact Moravian Mission complex in Labrador.
The buildings range in age from 138 to 186 years
old. and have distinctive Moravian and German
architectural features. The complex remains a
tocal point of Hopedale community life.

Charlie Pavne of Woody Pointreceived the anard
for giving new life to a building that was once the
Lord Nelson Loyal Orange Lodge #149 by
turning it into the Woody Point Heritage Theatre.
The structure. which was built in the early 1900s.
is the only one of its kind on the Northern
Peninsula.

Janet Davis of Brooktield was recognized for
restoration of the former J. Kean Shop. which
now operates as Norton Cove Studio. Patricia
Hayden-Ryvan was honoured for her efforts to
restore her tamily home in Petite Forte.

Derrick Rowe received an award for his care ot
his F. Paul Meschino-designed early modern
home at Rostellan Place in St. John's. Another
city resident. Susan Harvey Patten. received the
award for diligent maintenance of her King's
Bridge Road family home. Bel-Air.

The Trust is grateful to the sponsors of the 2003
awards: City ot St. John's. Heritage Foundation
of Newtfoundland and Labrador and Parks
Canada.

2004 Southcott Awards

The Newfoundland Historic Trust is accepting
nominations for its 2004 Southcott Awards.
Awards are given to buildings 50 vears or older
that hav e been restored within the past three years
to reflect the authentic character of the original
design. Nomination forms are available at
www historictrust.com southeott or by calling
(709) 739-7870. The deadline for nominations is
January 15" 2004,

Military Hospital &
St. Michael’s Convent

During the September meeting of the Trust's
board. Shane O'Dea of the Preservation Committee
noted that from a heritage preservation perspective
the Military Hospital and St. Michael’s Convent in
St. John's were undergoing less than s treatment.
The Military Hospital in particular is suffering
“demolition by neglect” and apparently with
government concurrence. With regard to the sale
of the hospital. this had occurred with little public
consultation or notice. which. as a policy for
disposal of historic public buildings. seems less
than reasonable to the Trust.
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Status of the Heritage Foundation

A the provincial heritage conference organized by
the Association of Heritage Industries and the
Museum Association ot Newfoundland and
Labrador on October 3-5. 2003, David Bradles.
current Chair of the Association of Heritage
Industries. made the following remarks. As these
will be of interest to members of the
Newfoundland Historic Trust. they are reproduced
here:













